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LEASEHOLD SCANDAL: SOME HOMEOWNERS TO RECEIVE GROUND RENT REFUNDS AND FREEHOLD DISCOUNTS
CMA CLAIMS 'REAL WIN FOR THOUSANDS OF LEASEHOLDERS' WITH ESCALATING GROUND RENTS
According to “Which?”, Aviva and Persimmon have agreed to offer concessions to leaseholders stuck in properties with escalating ground rents. The Competition and Markets Authority (CMA) has announced that two of the biggest players in the leasehold industry have committed to changing their rules, and introducing refunds on unreasonable ground rents and discounts for people looking to buy their freehold. The regulator has also fired a warning to other developers and freehold investors that they must follow suit or face legal action.
[image: ]Builders Aviva and Persimmon have committed to making leasehold changes.    Last September, the CMA started enforcement action against four housing developers, and today’s announcement marks the first formal commitment to eradicating unfair ground rents. Aviva has agreed to remove ground rent doubling clauses from all freeholds it owns. Ground rents will revert to and remain at the original amount charged when the home was sold, and homeowners will be refunded any additional money they have paid. Persimmon has agreed to offer people who own leasehold houses the option to buy their freehold at a discount which reflects the amount they expected when they bought the property. It will also make repayments to some homeowners who’ve bought freeholds, and has agreed in future to offer more information to buyers up front. The CMA says these agreements have been provided voluntarily and without admission of wrongdoing or liability. Andrea Coscelli, chief executive of the CMA, said: ‘This is a real win for thousands of leaseholders – for too long people have found themselves trapped in homes they can struggle to sell or been faced with unexpectedly high prices to buy their freehold. ‘Now, they can breathe a sigh of relief knowing things are set to change for the better.’ Find out more: what is the leasehold scandal and how have homeowners been affected? CMA fires warning shot to developers and investors The CMA says today’s announcements are only the start of its enforcement work, and it ‘expects other developers and investors to follow the lead of Aviva and Persimmon’. It says those who fail to do so ‘can expect to face legal action’. The CMA will continue to investigate Countryside and Taylor Wimpey for using potentially unfair contract terms, and Barratt over the possible mis-selling of leasehold properties. Several investment firms that purchased freeholds from developers are also under the microscope. Abacus Land, Adriatic Land and Brigante Properties continue to be investigated by the regulator.
How the government is overhauling the leasehold system 
The government started consulting on overhauling the leasehold system in 2017, and earlier this year it announced a number of proposals. In addition to banning new houses from being sold as leasehold, the government will bring forward plans to allow leaseholders to extend their leases for 990 years, abolishing their ground rent payments in the process. An online calculator will be created to determine how much leaseholders should pay when extending leases or buying freeholds, potentially stopping freeholders quoting inflated prices. Finally, the government is to set up a ‘commonhold council’ in preparation for the widespread introduction of commonhold in the future. Commonhold involves buyers of flats owning the freehold to their individual property and forming a management company with other residents in their block – thereby putting themselves in control of service charges, and removing the need for third-party freeholders and management companies.
The announcement marks another step towards issues with leasehold houses and punitive ground rents finally being addressed. 

PLANNING RULES PRUNED FOR ROOF GARDENS: HIGH-LEVEL GREENERY COULD BECOME NEXT BIG THING AS MINISTERS PREPARE TO LET HOMEOWNERS BUILD TERRACES ON TOP OF THEIR PROPERTY
Ministers will make it easier to get permission to build roof terraces on houses
It is difficult to get planning permission due to neighbour privacy considerations
There are currently no incentives in Britain to build a green roof or roof garden
Roof gardens could spring up across the country as ministers prepare to tear up regulations and let homeowners build terraces on top of their houses.
Senior government sources said it will be easier to get planning permission to put plants, trees and furniture on roofs.
It is believed greenery above homes is good for the environment as it promotes biodiversity and helps to insulate buildings, reducing the carbon footprint.
Ministers added that homeowners will be actively encouraged to improve their house’s biodiversity.
One said: ‘I would strongly support planning and building regulations being relaxed in relation to biodiversity initiatives like roof gardens.’
Currently, it is difficult to get planning permission due to considerations such as neighbour privacy. Laws allows such issues to be bypassed if there is a precedent for roof gardens or terraces in the area.
According to The Daily Mail, ministers are considering loosening this requirement further and allowing them to be built if there is a clear biodiversity benefit.
One in eight British households has no garden and those living in cities are the least likely to have access to one. This means that roof terraces, especially communal ones on blocks of flats, could improve the quality of life for people living in cities.
There are currently no incentives in Britain to build a green roof, or roof garden. Countries including Germany and France have had requirements to green their roofs for new developments.
However, roof gardens are on the rise in our capital. London currently accounts for around 40 per cent of all green roofs installed in the UK. Between 2016 and 2017, the data points to an increase of 31 per cent of the total number of green roofs installed in the Greater London area.
The idea has become so popular that the Royal Horticultural Society has recently created a specialist part of its website dedicated to tips for roof gardens.
Sarah Divall, of environmental charity Hubbub, said: ‘Roof gardens increase biodiversity [and] absorb pollution.’
It recommends using lightweight planters, building a “second floor” to take the weight of any garden furniture or tree, and choosing plants which can deal with the Increased sunlight and wind that comes with being higher up.
An example of an existing green roof garden is the Reading International Solidarity Centre roof garden in Reading. It is 32m by 6m and houses an edible fruit forest with around 180 different species of edible plants and beautiful wild flowers.
Dave Richards who is the roof garden coordinator there says “It’s important that we are creating more green spaces in cities. Sustainability is the only weapon we have to mitigate climate change. We will fry if we don’t find other ways of sustaining life on earth. Sustainable urban design and green roofs is one element of that. Also communing with nature gives us what we need to stay sane. Gardening with other people is a social exercise.”
Source: The Planner


GOVERNMENT PICKS 10 COUNCIL BIDS TO TEST DIGITAL PLANNING TOOLS
[image: ]Housing minister Christopher Pincher has announced a £1.1 million fund to test the use of digital tools and data standards across 10 local areas.  The planning white paper Planning for the Future, published last August, proposed reforms to streamline and modernise the planning system.
The pathfinder programme will look at the digital transformation of local plans to increase community involvement and speed up the planning process. The government said the introduction of a digital system that makes plans map-based and accessible online would enable local people to engage with planning, which in turn would get homes built faster.
The chosen local authorities will now test how existing local plans translate into the new system, moving away from long text documents to an interactive map with accompanying annotation document and the adaptation of existing site allocation policies into the proposed land categorisation format.
The 10 bids selected for the test are:
Newcastle City Council and Gateshead Council 
Stratford upon Avon District Council and Warwick District Council
Plymouth City Council,
South Hams District Council and West Devon Borough Council
Dacorum Borough Council
Broxbourne Borough Council
Birmingham City Council
East Suffolk
London Borough of Hounslow
Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea
Ashford Borough Council
Pincher said: “We are moving away from notices on lamp posts to an interactive and accessible map-based online system – placing planning at the fingertips of people. 
“While the current system excludes residents who do not have the time to contribute to the lengthy and complex planning process, local democracy and accountability will now be enhanced by technology and transparency.”The end of street notices...

MPS EXPRESS CONCERN ABOUT LACK OF DETAIL IN PROPOSED PLANNING REFORMS
The Housing, Communities and Local Government (HCLG) Committee has expressed concerns about the lack of detail in the government’s proposed planning reforms and suggested a resources and skills strategy should be published ahead of primary legislation.  
MPs explained that the lack of detail made it “very difficult” to assess potential practical implications of many of the reforms. Submissions to its inquiry showed that many in the built environment considered there to be a lack of detail in the reforms, some even likening the planning white paper to a green paper. 
The committee recommended that the government should consult on the details of the proposed reforms to “prevent unintended consequences” and called for the planning bill announced in the Queen's Speech in May to be brought forward in draft form and subjected to pre-legislative scrutiny. The committee “stand[s] ready to undertake such scrutiny”. The report, entitled The Future of the Planning System in England, considers the reforms set out in white paper Planning for the Future in August 2020. Included among a raft of recommendations is that a use class should be created for retirement communities. Also, the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government (MHCLG) should seek to obtain a Treasury commitment for an additional £500 million over four years for planning authorities. “Providing this certainty of funding should precede the introduction of the planning bill”, said the committee.
Further, MHCLG should “publish a resources and skills strategy in advance of primarily legislation, to clearly explain how the various skill needs of the planning system will be met”. In her response, RTPI chief executive Victoria Hills noted that the report was “thorough and comprehensive”. “As we have emphasised to government, resourcing for planning is inadequate and reforms will place further demands on them unless this issue is addressed. The committee is entirely correct to state that a major programme of reform is now contingent on government first ensuring the resources are in place. I applaud the call for the Treasury to commit now to putting this in place.” The institute, Hills added, agrees that a skills and resourcing strategy should precede the bill. 
The HCLG report was published as MPs express concern about lack of detail in proposed planning reforms 
Source: The Planner
NEW 'FAST TRACK' ROUTE FOR PUBLIC SERVICE BUILDING APPLICATIONS TO COME INTO EFFECT FROM 1 AUGUST
The Town and Country Planning (Development Management Procedure and Section 62A Applications) (England) (Amendment) Order 2021 introduces changes in relation to fire safety and 'public service infrastructure'. 
Measures in the regulations in relation to fire safety stem from the review of regulations undertaken by Dame Judith Hackitt in the wake of the 2017 Grenfell Tower blaze, in which 72 people died.
In May, the government published guidance on the new rules. This said that schemes including "relevant high-rise residential buildings" would need to go through a new planning stage, to be known as "planning gateway one".
Buildings affected would be "18 metres or more in height, or of seven or more storeys".
A draft statutory instrument, included in the guidance, said the new rules are intended to:
- introduce statutory consultation with the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) for such applications
- require submission of a "fire statement" along with the application, to demonstrate that applicants "have considered fire safety issues as they relate to land use planning matters"
- advise planning authorities and the secretary of state on decision-making This week's statutory instrument, which was laid before Parliament on Thursday 24 July will formally amend existing legislation to bring the measures into force. 
The instrument amends the Town and Country Planning (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015 and the Town and Country Planning (Section 62A Applications) (Procedure and Consequential Amendments) Order 2013.
In relation to the fire safety elements of the statutory instrument, an explanatory memorandum says that the "purpose of the changes being introduced by this order is to bring forward thinking on fire safety matters as they relate to land use planning to an earlier stage in the development process. This will result in schemes which better integrate thinking on fire safety, as opposed to revisiting and revising a consented scheme later in the development process due to the impact of fire safety requirements". 
The government has also published new Planning Practice Guidance on the changes. This includes much the same detail as was included in the May guidance, however, it includes further detail on how building height is measured, and how storeys are counted.
The statutory instrument also includes measures, which were consulted on last year, to change the development management process for applications for "public service infrastructure development". The government has billed the changes a "new fast track for public service buildings". 
"Currently, securing planning permission for public service infrastructure development, such as hospitals, schools and prisons can often take significant time, leading to project delays and cost increases", the explanatory memo says.
The note adds that the aim of the order is to "encourage greater prioritisation by local planning authorities of 'public service infrastructure development' applications, by providing for shorter timescales for representations to be made in the case of certain publicity and consultation requirements, and a shorter statutory period for determination of the application". 
It reduces the consultation requirements from the current 21 calendar day statutory period to 18 calendar days, while the determination period is cut from 13 weeks to 10 weeks.
Last year's consultation had proposed to cut the consultation period to 14 days.
"This shorter period is to incentivise prompt consideration of these applications whilst providing sufficient time for necessary consultation and consideration", the memo says. The statutory instrument says it is due to come into effect on 16 July but will apply in relation to applications for planning permission made on or after 1 August.

ALL COUNCILS IN ENGLAND AND WALES HANDED POWERS TO FINE DRIVERS £70 FOR MINOR TRAFFIC OFFENCES - SUCH AS YELLOW-BOX JUNCTION INFRINGEMENTS - FROM DECEMBER
· Government has been drawing up plans to extend enforcement for local authorities outside of London and Cardiff since last year
· With legislation in place, councils can apply to take powers from the police from December 2021
· MPs say enforcement should be transferred from under-resourced forces to improve safety and congestion
· Fines of up to £70 to be issued for banned turns and driving in cycle lanes - discounts for early payments will be available
· RAC said it is 'fearful' that some authorities may be 'over enthusiastic' in using their new powers for revenue raising reasons
[image: ]All councils in England and Wales can apply for powers to issue fines of up to £70 to drivers for moving traffic offences before the end of 2021, it has been confirmed by the Department for Transport.
In a statement this week, Under-Secretary of State for the Department for Transport, Baroness Vere, said that from December, local authorities 'will be able to enforce moving traffic offences, such as banned turns, box junctions and driving in formal cycle lanes'.
The DfT has confirmed that all councils will be able to make an application to take responsibility for the enforcement of these minor contraventions from December. 
It will be the first time local authorities outside of London and Cardiff will be allowed to issue penalty charge notices for these types of offences, which are currently enforced by the police only.
The RAC said it is 'fearful' that some authorities may be 'over enthusiastic' in using their new powers for revenue raising reasons.
A report by the motoring group last year revealed that the UK and Welsh capitals raked in £58.2million in moving traffic offence fines in the financial year 2018/19, with more than half of the funds generated - at 31.4million - coming from penalties for yellow-box junction infringements.
Source: MailOnline
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As it has not been possible to hold a face-to-face Annual General Meeting, members will receive, via email, an Annual General Report.


And finally…
[image: ][image: ]A look at the lighter side of planning life…
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1ye a lot for today's planners!
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- game of Jenga
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